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To: Dartmouth Health Providers

From: K. Aaron Geno, PhD, Assistant Director for Clinical Chemistry, DHMC
 	
Date: January 22, 2024
 
RE:  Hemoglobin A1c Corrections

Situation
An equipment issue resulted in artificially high hemoglobin A1c results for some patients from January 11-16, 2024. We have repeated testing on the potentially affected samples, corrections were made as necessary, and providers for the impacted patients have been notified.

Background
Last week, a provider inquiry on a suspicious A1c result prompted an investigation. Repeat testing of the specimen (as well as a new specimen) revealed the previous result was erroneously high. The lab retested other specimens and identified one analyzer that was intermittently reporting artificially high results. The laboratory ceased testing on this analyzer immediately until service could be performed.

Assessment
[bookmark: _GoBack]Review of quality indicator data suggested that issue affecting the results began January 11. Not all patient values were affected, but those that were had artificially high values. The laboratory repeated all A1c testing from this instrument for which remaining sample was available, corrected results, and contacted providers via eDH message for DH providers and other appropriate means for DH affiliates and external providers whose lab work is performed at DHMC in Lebanon. Providers of potentially impacted patients whose samples could not be repeated have also been notified.

Recommendations
Dartmouth Health providers should review eDH inbox messages and notifications for corrected results for their patients. 

As reflected in the interpretive comments for A1c testing, when A1c is used to screen for diabetes mellitus, American Diabetes Association guidelines require two A1c measurements of 6.5% or greater be observed on different samples in order to establish a diagnosis of diabetes mellitus.

Contact the laboratory whenever suspicious results are received. We have many systems to help us identify analytical issues, but sporadic issues such as this one are hardest to detect. Provider inquiries are invaluable in identifying such issues.

For questions or additional information, please contact:
Kimball.a.geno@hitchcock.org
Mark.a.cervinski@hitchcock.org
Lynn.a.brunelle@hithcock.org
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